
SAN DIEGO POLICE DEPARTMENT 
ORDER 

 
 
DATE/TIME: OCTOBER 29, 2019 – 0800 HOURS   
 
NUMBER: OR  19-27 
 
SUBJECT: AB 392 Training Video 
 
COST CENTER: 1914161111 
 
SCOPE: ALL SWORN MEMBERS OF THE DEPARTMENT 
 
DEPARTMENT PROCEDURE AFFECTED: 1.04-Use of Force 
 
 
In August 2019, AB 392 was signed into law. Effective January 1, 2020, the bill UPDATES 
legal standards for California peace officers’ use of force, including justifiable homicide and 
deadly force. 
 
In an effort to assist California agencies and their personnel with understanding and preparing for 
the changes, POST has developed various resources including “AB 392: California’s New Use of 
Force Standards: What You Need to Know” video. The video, an overview of AB 392, and 
additional use of force resources are now available on the POST Website. You must log onto the 
POST Learning Portal (instructions below) in order to complete the video.  The portal can only 
be accessed through the use of Mozilla Firefox as the search engine.  Firefox has been added to 
all Department computers for this reason.  
 
All sworn members of the Department shall view the video in its entirety on their individual 
POST account.   
 
Log-in Instructions: 
 
Double click on the Firefox icon on your desktop computer.  Once the window opens, follow the 
below instructions to the POST website. 
 
POST Learning Portal Log-in: 
1. Go to the POST website: Lp.post.ca.gov 
2. Click “SIGN IN” 
3. Click “Create Account” or if you already have an account, sign in and skip step #4. 
4.  Fill out the required information and finish by clicking “create account” A confirmation email   

will be sent to confirm the creation of the new account. 
 
Once you are logged into the POST Portal, the screen will show a group of videos to select from.  
Use the right and left arrows on the screen (if necessary) to locate the video titled, “AB 392: 



California’s New Use of Force Standards: What You Need to Know” or type in to search.  Select 
the video using your mouse. 
 
Upon completion you will receive 1 hour of Continued Professional Training (CPT) credit on 
your POST Profile. You will not receive a proof of completion certificate at the end of the video, 
but it will appear as complete on your history.  
 
All sworn Department members shall view this video no later than 2359 hours on 
December 31, 2019.   
 
If you have any questions please contact Officer Shannah Oliveras, In Service Training Unit, at 
619-388-7963 or soliveras@pd.sandiego.gov  
  
 
 
Please read at squad conferences and give a copy to all personnel. 


